Fox Hollow Elementary
School Community Council
October 26, 2017
8:00 a.m. – Library

Minutes

     The meeting of the Fox Hollow Elementary School Community Council was called to order by Tiffany Carlino.  The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Kristina Leikam moved to approve the minutes as written.  Kevin Pullan seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved as written.
[bookmark: _GoBack]     Principal Kevin Pullan reported that all items from last year’s Land Trust Plan had been completed.  Our vice-principal, Ann Pessetto, is currently working on the summary report,63 which will be presented at a later meeting.
     A handout was given outlining Fox Hollow Elementary’s SAGE Test scores from last year.  Mr. Pullan went over the scores with the council and shared his happiness with the overall grade for the school of a B and will the student growth that was exhibited in the different areas. We are above state and district averages in all areas.
      School Community Council trainings will be held on November 1st at 6:00 p.m. at the tech atrium at Copper Hills High School or on November 2nd at 6:00 at the library at Bingham High School.  There will also be a statewide training on November 9th at Mt. Jordan Middle School at 6:00 p.m.  These trainings are not mandatory but are available to any interested community council member.  Slides from the meeting will be posted online as well.
      A discussion was held regarding the staff appreciation dinner.  Various food options were discussed.  It was decided to try and go with an Italian theme.  Italian cream soda syrups can be purchased at Costco for $4.49.  Various council members will check with Italian restaurants to get pricing.  Lisa Eskesen will make the invitations.  A discussion of the budget for this event was held.  Mr. Pullan said he will contribute $750 from the staff appreciation budget.  A motion was made by Niki George to have the School Community Council contribute not more than $1000 for the event.  It was seconded by Andrew Carlino.  The motion passed.  Dates were discussed.  Carli Lewis made a motion to hold the event on January 19th at 6:00 p.m.  Kevin Pullan seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
     The next item on the agenda was a discussion of the Star Party.  A date of April 13th in still being considered.  Kristina Leikam will contact the astronomical society to check on this date.  It was decided to have a design contest for the t-shirts.  The designs should be done digitally.  Shirts will be presold about one month prior to the event.  Tiffany Carlino will get in touch with Melinda Stevens’ brother-in-law about doing the astronomy presentation.
     The spring fundraiser was the next item on the agenda.  It was decided to look into selling some type of plants.  Rachel Mardis spoke about planters that come with all the needed materials.  Flats of spring flowers were also a possibility.
     Kevin Pullan moved to adjourn the meeting.  Kristina Leikam seconded.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned.
